St. John the Baptist PTC Special Meeting Thursday October 30, 2014 7:00 PM St. John Junior High Building, Mrs. Metzger's Classroom

Minutes to be approved at the January 15, 2015 PTC meeting

7:00 PM Meeting was called to order, followed by prayer.

Proposed Tervis cup fundraiser

Tervis tumblers – insulated cups –keep cold drinks cold, hot drinks hot, and reduce cup condensation. They are made for life, dishwasher safe, ecological, and made in America. The cups are of excellent quality and are good for marketing as well.

Each personalized Tervis tumbler costs \$9.60, plus \$2.40 for a lid. The total cost to purchase 100 16-ounce Tervis tumblers with lids, including artwork fee, is \$1,300. The PTC will sell for \$20 each and will break even once 60 are sold.

Motion to approve dollars to purchase Tervis tumblers for a fundraiser was made by Susan Klare. Missy Rehn seconded the motion. Attendees proceeded with written vote. The vote to accept was unanimous.

Air Conditioner Proposal

At the May 2014 PTC meeting, the need to replace 2 of the 4 cafeteria air conditioners was brought forward. The request was tabled for future vote. Mike Meyer has purchased the air conditioners and scheduled to have them installed the first week of November. Mike obtained 3 quotes and proceeded with purchasing from the lowest bidder. The total cost is \$2,612.00. The PTC Board agreed that a formal letter should be written to Paul Roell indicating purchasing procedures.

Motion to approve half of the cost (\$1,306.00) of replacing 2 of the 4 cafeteria air conditioners was made by Christine Barrow. Missy Rehn seconded the motion. Attendees proceeded with written vote. The vote to accept was unanimous.

PTC Fall Activities

With the absence of Oktoberfest, corn hole tournament, and pumpkin decorating, many parents feel a little something extra is needed to help students push through to the end of the year. Some ideas included a coloring contest, Christmas trees to decorate, and making cards for the Troops. PTC will request Christmas tree donations via Jaguar Journal. A transparent mailbox of sorts can be crafted to place in the cafeteria where the children can watch their card donation grow. Christine Barrow will reach out to Keith Maupin of the Yellow Ribbon Society to inquire about making cards for them to send out.

Activities to consider for next year: making cards via US Bank and decorating classrooms/hallways.

Scrips

Mindy Caldwell answered a few questions about Scrips, and discussion about Scrips ensued. It was agreed that being uneducated is most likely the main reason Scrips are not purchased.

It was decided to hold a "Scrips blitz" for the first 2 weeks of November to encourage Scrips purchases. A competition will be held between classrooms to sell the most dollars in Scrips purchases. The winning classroom will receive an out-of-uniform pass. Mindy will have a flyer ready for next week to promote the Scrips blitz. All proceeds from Scrips can be used toward repairing the parking lot.

Other

A thermometer placed in the cafeteria to track money raised for parking lot fund would be a good visual for students.

All St. John lotto money will go toward the parking lot fund.

8:25 PM Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Christine Barrow, Secretary St. John PTC

Next scheduled meeting

Thursday November 20, 2014 7:00 PM Location TBD